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Church Activities Update  

 

Due to continuing concerns over the COVID-19 
virus, and in consultation with the Bishopôs     
office, the CLF Church Council has voted to  
continue the postponement of all activities at the 
church through April 30th. This includes all     
worship services, meetings, Bible studies, and 
youth activities.  
 

Please know this has not been an easy decision. 
We are heartbroken that we cannot gather for 
worship during Holy Week and celebrate Jesusô 
resurrection on Easter Sunday. It is because of 
faith in our risen Savior, and our love for each 
other, that our concern for the most vulnerable 
among us leads us to make this decision.  
 

We will re-evaluate the virus situation through 
April and make decisions through the month as the situation changes. The 
COVID-19 virus has not arrived in Custer at this point, but we are preparing 
for it to affect us here. We encourage everyone to be safe, wash your hands 
often, and practice social distancing. By doing these things, we will minimize 
the virusôs effects here in our community. 
 

We will continue to offer worship on Sundays online as we are able. I will also 
be offering videos on Wednesdays with the Lenten themes. Worship will be 
offered online for Maundy Thursday and Good Friday as well. Wednesday  
videos will continue after Easter. Check Facebook and YouTube for worship 
and videos. Search for Custer Lutheran on YouTube. Subscribe to our chan-
nel to be updated when new videos are added. 
 

Keep each other in prayer as we continue this unexpected journey together. 
Continue to reach out to each other to check in. And let me know if you or 
someone else in the congregation is in need of care.  
 

Blessings and peace,  Pastor Pam 
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Lenten Season Offering ðHelp Us Build a Mountain  
 

ñOn the mountain of the Lord it will be provided.ò  Genesis 22:14 
 

Even though we are not currently having services, we can continue to build a ñmountainò at the altar with our 
offerings. Various items needed by non-profits, who are conducting Godôs work in our community, will be 
collected. The items may not be distributed until after any quarantine periods are over, but you can continue 
to donate if you wish.  Here are some suggested items needed: 
 

¶ The Storehouse ï peanut butter, canned fruit, spaghetti sauce, food with protein, and toilet paper. 

¶ W.E.A.V.E. ï toilet paper, paper towels, canned food, personal hygiene items. 

¶ Pine Ridge Diaper Drive ï disposable diapers, especially sizes 5 and 6 (and some 4s). 

¶ Battle Mountain Humane Society ï Purina dog chow, Purina indoor cat chow, Pine Sol, bleach,     
monetary donations for vet bills, and old towels and blankets (without stuffing). 

¶ Operation Black Hills Cabin ï inexpensive small items for gift bags that will be given to women, men, 
girls and boys visiting the Cabin. Examples include: patriotic themed items, Black Hills themed items, 
ball caps, small toys and activity books for children, and bandanas. Donated items are stored in an    
outdoor shedðplease avoid anything subject to heat damage. Also avoid sized items, like t-shirts, as 
volunteers putting gift bags together wonôt know family sizes; also avoid markers and stickers.  

Pine Ridge Donation  

Pastor Karen Ressel, director of the Pine Ridge 
Reconciliation Center, received a check for $333.50 
designated for the work of the Lutheran Lakota Job 
Corps. Thanks to all for this wonderful donation from 
the Pancake Breakfast held in February. 

Earth Day 2020 is April 22  
 

We will be recognizing Earth Day at some time this spring or  
summer. Something to consider is, Americans use over  
100 billion plastic bags each year. More than 500 billion are used  
worldwide. Of that amount, approximately 4 billion plastic  
bags become litter. The average reusable bag has a lifespan  
of more than 700 plastic bags and the average person uses  
between 350 to 500 plastic bags a year. 
 

The Social Ministry Team has a surprise for us that youôll hear 
about when we can celebrate the 50th Anniversary of Earth Day.  
   Stay tuned!  
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Postponed events at 

Custer Lutheran  

Fellowship  
 

The following have been postponed for all of 
April: 
 

All Worship Services 
Yoga classes 
W/ELCA Events, including Quilting 
SPARK Kids 
Soup Suppers 
Confirmation 
Choir Practice 
RAP Group 
Thursday Menôs Breakfast 
Thursday Christian Book Study 
Thursday Womenôs Bible Study 
Saturday Menôs Breakfast 


